




 6. Chronology of Principal Events: 
 

December 2015 – Nissan issued a Technical Service Bulletin (TSB) applicable 
to MY13-MY15 Nissan Pathfinder vehicles to aid technicians in diagnosing and 
repairing stop lamp switch issues.  
 
January 2016 to March 2016 – While the combined warranty rate for MY13-
MY15 vehicles was unremarkable, after the TSB was issued, Nissan 
monitored the field information and studied available warranty data. 
During this time period, Nissan also updated NHTSA on the TSB and its 
ongoing warranty analysis. 
 
Early April 2016 – After reviewing the available warranty data, it was 
determined that the subject vehicles produced before June 2013 had an 
elevated warranty rate compared to vehicles produced after this date, and 
also other models subject to a similar TSB.  An investigation was launched to 
determine the potential cause of this increased incident rate.  NHTSA was 
updated on the progress of the investigation. 
 
May 12, 2016 – It was determined that some of the subject vehicles were 
affected by stop lamp switch assembly process issues. 
 
May 19, 2016 – Nissan decided to conduct a recall campaign to remedy this 
issue. 
  
 

7.  Description of Corrective Action: 
 

Owners of all potentially affected vehicles will be notified to take their vehicle 
to a Nissan dealer where the dealer will inspect the brake lamp switch for 
proper installation.  If the brake lamp switch is installed incorrectly, it will be 
re-installed correctly and the stop lamp relay will be replaced with a new one. 
 
Nissan will include a statement in the Part 577 owner notification concerning 
reimbursement for the cost of obtaining a pre-notification remedy for the 
subject vehicles that are no longer under warranty.  The statement will be 
excluded for the subject vehicles that are still under warranty.   
 
 

8. Copy of Notices:  
 
Copies of all notices will be provided to NHTSA as they become available. 


